
 
 

October 8, 2026 
 
 
Commissioner Martin Makary, MD, MPH 
Commissioner’s Office 
Food and Drug Administration 
10903 New Hampshire Ave 
Silver Spring, MD 20993-0002 
 
VIA EMAIL:  commissionersoffice@fda.hhs.gov 
 
Dear Commissioner Makary, 
 
The American Thyroid Association is a professional medical society with the vision 
of “Optimal Thyroid Health for All”. Our members include physician 
endocrinologists, surgeons, radiologists, and others who provide care for patients 
with thyroid disorders. The recent position taken by the Food and Drug 
Administration, beginning with the August 6th notification to companies 
manufacturing and distributing desiccated thyroid extract, has been of great concern 
to our members, the patients we serve, and patient advocate groups. 
 
While we fully recognize the shortcomings of the current system, whereby desiccated 
thyroid extract is not regulated for its bioavailability, potency, and purity in the same 
way that synthetic thyroid hormones are, we also recognize that over a million 
patients are currently using desiccated thyroid extract and consider this to be the only 
thyroid hormone replacement that adequately treats their condition. We also share the 
Food and Drug Administration’s concern about adverse events stemming from use of 
desiccated thyroid extract. 
 
We urge the Food and Drug Administration to expeditiously develop a quality 
control system for desiccated thyroid extract to apply the same safety standards that 
are applied to synthetic thyroid hormones. American Thyroid Association members 
have clinical and research expertise in hypothyroidism treatment and could 
potentially, if desired, assist the Food and Drug Administration in the development of 
mechanisms for safe regulation of desiccated thyroid extract from a scientific and 
medical standpoint. However, in the interim, we advocate to allow continued access 
to desiccated thyroid extract for patients.  
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide input to the Food and Drug Administration 
and to advocate for the best possible care for our patients with thyroid diseases. 
 
Sincerely, 

   
M. Regina Castro, MD 
ATA President 
 

  
Jacqueline Jonklaas, MD, PhD 
ATA Past-president 
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